CRYSTAL TOWNSHIP
Board Meeting
February 20, 2023
This meeting was called to order by Supervisor Hyslop at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance recited.
Roll Call:  Board Members present: Lee Hyslop, Lynn Gardner, Catherine Walker, Rosalie Sauser, Kyle Oomen

Guests Present: Ron Smith, Al Purdy, Dawn Riley, Gary Gardner, Howard Gardner
Approval of Previous Month’s Meeting Minutes: The January 16, 2023, Board Meeting Minutes were presented.  Motion by Gardner and supported by Hyslop to approve the January 16, 2023, Board Meeting Minutes.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried. 

Changes to Agenda:  Add New Republic Contract to new business.  Add Annual Meeting to be held in March prior to regular meeting to new business.
Citizen Comments:  None

Letters and Communications:  None
Fire Department Report:  Supervisor Hyslop asked Chief Purdy if the fire department charges for fire runs.  Chief Purday says only if it is an illegal burn.  Supervisor Hyslop also mentioned that the fire barn is poorly insulated and the furnace runs constantly.   
Zoning Report:  Ron Smith reported that he wrote 1 new zoning permit, completed 1; reported on 21 zoning compliance updates and other miscellaneous information.
Clerk’s Report:  Lynn has gotten everything up to date.  She went back to April of 2022, updated the budget by going through check by check every month and updated the monthly budgets, found errors by putting formulas in and redid each amount.  We will be looking for another auditor.  
Review and Pay Bills: February 2023 bills were presented in the amount of $11,429.21.  Motion by Sauser and supported by Hyslop to approve the payment of claims as presented. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  
Treasurer's Report:  Walker presented the January 2023 Treasurer's Report.
Beginning Balance
Cash Receipts
Cash Disbursements
Current Balance

                                           $236,046.91
            $72,907.47          $9,587.94          
             $299,366.44
We’ve sold approximately 55 Transfer Cards so far. 
Supervisor's Report:  He attended the Oceana County Road Commission Meeting.  He met with OCRC Management twice to discuss farm road project.  Last year he got a bid for Madison Road from 126th to 120th for $30,000, now it is $111,000.00.  He sent some emails regarding this. He attended the Local MTA meeting held here at Crystal Hall.  He attended the Oceana County Emergency Management Meeting.  He met with or called all farmers invited to participate in the Farm Road Project.  He met with a grant writer for the Farm Road Project.  He delivered the books and materials to the Oceana Historical Society for safe keeping.  He replaced air filters in the Fire Department Building and Township Hall furnaces.  He requests permission to build shelving units to hold excess fire department radios and smoke detectors for better storage organization.  He met with Paul Erickson several times discussing the County Park and Dam.  
Old Business:  LED Street lights have been installed in 3 of four locations he requested from Great Lakes Energy.  Here at the Hall, 126th and Hammett and the Transfer Station.  126th at Madison is the OCRC responsibility and has not been done.  The Ash and Pine Tree removal at the cemetery has been completed. There are 23 more trees in the cemetery that need to be either removed or trimmed.
New Business:  The Planning Commission is still working on shipping container and Solar Farm ordinances.  Regarding the solar farms, no one has an answer on the amount of income the Township would see.  He has asked Jared Litwiller, the Equalization Department, a few co-authors of the Solar Farms Manual from the Michigan State University Extension, the State Treasury Department and the attorney at MTA and no one has an answer if there would be any revenue gained.  Dawn Riley suggested we talk to Gayle Forner on Polk Road, as he is putting in a Solar Farm.
Lee requests board approval to build shelving in the furnace room for storage.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to allow Hyslop to building storage shelves in the Township Hall furnace room not to exceed $200.00.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
We need better equipment for transcription of recorded meeting minutes.  Motion by Walker and supported by Sauser to purchase transcription equipment not to exceed $400.00. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  Walker will seek out the equipment necessary.

New computer for Zoning Administrator is needed.  The one he uses is quite aged.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Gardner to purchase a new computer for Zoning Department not to exceed $550.00.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.

Supervisor Hyslop is requesting that we look into hiring a new auditor.  Motion by Gardner and supported by Walker to search for a new auditor for Crystal Township.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.

The Board need to pass a new resolution per state guidelines for Poverty Exemption.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to sign the Resolution Establishing Poverty Guidelines for Exemption from Property Tax Contributions.  Voice Vote. Motion Carried.  Lynn Gardner will sign and submit it to Jared Litwiller.

The new annual Lawn Care bid for 2023 was accepted from Howard’s Lawn Care in the amount of $7,000 per year.  This will include Cemetery, Fire Barn, Township Hall Spring and Fall clean up. Mowing, minor wind damage clean up.  Weed Whacking as needed.  This will include the Transfer Station as needed.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Walker to accept Howard Gardner’s bid for lawn care for 2023 as proposed.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Pay for Planning Commission members was discussed.  They currently receive no compensation.  Motion by Walker and supported by Oomen to compensate Planning Commission members $75.00 Per Diem and $86.00 for Chairperson.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.

The Annual Brine Contract from the OCRC was received.  We will stick with Michigan Chloride Sales with two application per summer at $29,250.00.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to contract with OCRC for the Michigan Chloride Brine applications.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
A new Republic contract with a new Republic Representative has been offered which will result in a savings of $763.00 per month.   Motion by Hyslop and supported by Oomen to contract with Republic Services for Transfer Station trash pick and dumpster rental at a savings of $763.00 per month.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  We need to keep an eye on the monthly invoice for any adjustment to charges, as we have a 30 day window to object to any increase.

We have been requested to renew the Grant of Franchise to Great Lakes Energy Cooperative in to operate electric and fiber lines in Crystal Township.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Walker to grant Great Lakes Energy Cooperative access for their electric and fiber cable construction and maintenance in Crystal Township.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
We are still waiting on the decision to keep the dam and pond in Crystal Township.  
The 2023 Annual Meeting will be held at 6:30 P.M. On March 20, 2023 prior to the regular board meeting.

There being no further business, Motion by Oomen and supported by Sauser to adjourn at 7:55 p.m. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Respectfully Submitted, Catherine Walker                                                                                        Approved 3/20/23

